November Twenty-third 1920.

Mrs. M. E. Harris, 375 Lisgar Street, Ottawa.

Dear Mrs. Harris:-

I feel very badly about not before this answering your letter of November 2nd, but when I returned to Montreal a few days ago after more than a month's absence from the city. I found so many things awaiting my attention and so much to do in connection with the campaign for funds for McGill, that personal matters were put to one side. I am very sorry about yours, I should have attended to it at once.

I am most sympathetic with you in everything you have written, and I am to-day writing to Dr. Roche, the Head of the Civil Service Commission, urging upon him to see you and to give you a position at once. I do hope that soon you will be satisfactorily and happily placed. If you do not hear from Dr. Roach in the course of a few days, please let me know.

I wish I knew of a position which I could offer you, for I dislike very much begging the Government for justice, which they should be only too pleased to give unsolicited.

With all good wishes, I am,

Ever urs faithfully,

Principal.